
 
From: Karen Lusson <klusson@nclc.org>  
Sent: Monday, December 23, 2019 1:06 PM 
To: Speight, Sanford (PSC) <SSpeight@psc.dc.gov>; Jenifer Bosco <jbosco@nclc.org> 
Subject: Fwd: Freedom of Information Act Request (National Consumer Law Center) FOIA2019-05 
  
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the DC Government. Do not click on links or open attachments 
unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. If you believe that this email is suspicious, 
please forward to phishing@dc.gov for additional analysis by OCTO Security Operations Center (SOC). 
  
 
 
Dear Mr. Speight: 
Thank you for your response and clarification question regarding our FOIA request, docketed by the 
Commission as FOIA 2019-05.  
  
To clarify, the request seeks any information that allows the Commission to determine whether a 
complainant was low-income.  For example, did any information in the complaint identify the customer 
as being enrolled in LIHEAP? 
  
Hope that information assists in clarifying our request.  Feel free to reach out to me at the number 
below if you seek further clarification. 
  
Thank you for your time and attention to this matter. 
 
Karen Lusson  
  

 

Karen Lusson 
Staff Attorney 
National Consumer Law Center® 
7 Winthrop Square, 4th Floor 
Boston, MA 02110 
klusson@nclc.org 
708-469-7567 (o) 
708-341-3990 (c) | www.nclc.org 

  
  
  
  

---------- Forwarded message --------- 

  
---------- Forwarded message --------- 
From: Speight, Sanford (PSC) <SSpeight@psc.dc.gov> 
Date: Fri, Dec 20, 2019 at 10:12 AM 
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Subject: Freedom of Information Act Request (National Consumer Law Center) FOIA2019-05 
To: jbosco@nclc.org <jbosco@nclc.org> 
  

Dear Ms. Bosco: 

  

This email is in reference to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request submitted to the 
Public Service of the District of Columbia (“Commission”) on December 13 , 2019.  Your request 
was docketed by the Commission as FOIA 2019-05.  In your FOIA request, you indicate that the 
you would like the Commission to respond to your request within 10 days of receipt.  Please be 
advised that pursuant to D.C. Code § 2-532 (c)(1), the Commission has 15 days from the day of 
receipt of the FOIA request (excluding Saturdays, Sundays and legal public holidays) to respond to 
your request.   In item number 3 in  your letter, you seek any information from January 1, 2018 
through the present about whether low-income consumers were more likely to purchase 
competitive energy supply than were non-low-income consumers.  Please clarify/specify what 
information you are seeking from this request. 

  

Thank you, 

Sanford M. Speight 

FOIA Case Manager                     
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Sanford M. Speight 

Senior Attorney Advisor 

Public Service Commission of the District of Columbia 
sspeight@psc.dc.gov  

1325 G Street, N.W., Suite 800 

Washington, D.C. 20005 

t 202-626-9187      
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